
 

 

3rd July 2020 

 

Dear Families, 

As you will be aware, there was a further government announcement yesterday and we have now 

received guidance from the DfE on the full reopening of all schools in September. 

 

We will continue to work with the Local Authority and our Governing Body to ensure that all 

government guidelines are followed and we will take all possible precautions to protect the health and 

safety of students and staff. We will concentrate our efforts on ensuring protective measures are in 

place to reduce the risk of transmission and will ensure that all necessary precautions will be in place. 

 

We are really looking forward to welcoming our students back safely next term. However, we are not 

expecting any further guidance until August but rest assured that we will keep you updated as soon as 

we are able to. In the meantime, please don’t hesitate to email our support team on 

help@raynespark.merton.sch.uk should you have any queries or questions. 

 

We completely understand that this continues to be an unsettling time; I want to reassure families 

that we will continue to do everything we can to make sure we’re ready for our students return in 

September and that their safety and well-being will remain our number one priority. 

 

Sending you my very best wishes on behalf of all at RPHS. 

 

Best regards, 

 

K. Heard 

 

Mrs K Heard 

Headteacher 
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